GSFF Meeting Minutes

October 29, 2010

Members Present: Kristy Firebaugh (President/English), Kav Shrestha (Computer Science), Jane Johnson (Media Film and Journalism), Kelly Burt (International and Intercultural Communication), Jenya Kirshstein (Math), Milind Rao (Mechanical Engineering), Sami Lester (Geography), Debbi Mitchell (Chemistry), Azure Avery (Physics), Jamie Lomax (Physics and Astronomy), Gergana Arigova (Lamont School of Music), Nathan Duval (Biological Sciences), Katie Lees (Art History), Andrew Edwards (Art – eMAD), Lindsay Smith (Vice-President/Art History), Kathryn Hobson (Comm Studies), Emma Peterson (Psychology), Dhvani Merchant (International and Intercultural Communication)

· Approval of Minutes

· Approved with no questions regarding last meeting

· Report from Azure

· Awaiting funds confirmation from Paula

· Azure explained the reimbursement process and the source of our funds

· Applications turned in, students receive a percentage based on total number of applicants

· The money we receive is from student enrollment fees so there is nothing we can do to control the total amount allotted to us

· Once she compiles the total amount of reimbursements on a spreadsheet, Azure will send it out via email by the following Monday (November 15)

· New website status update

· Thanks to Milind, GSFF received approval from UTS to create a new du.edu/gsff website instead of our Portfolio website

· The new website will have photos of every representative to create a more professional website for our organization, and allow us to be recognized by members of our department

· Kristy will send out reminder email to everyone to send Milind photos

· October 18 GSAC Meeting Recap

· Jenya attended on behalf of Kristy, and provided a summary of the meeting topics

· DU Accreditation in November

· People from the Accreditation board will be on campus throughout the month of November. Be prepared, someone may approach you; possibly look into some basic DU facts, be honest, but tactful, about your opinions

· They’ll probably approach graduate students so be ready to say things you want DU to do for you (ie: summer RTD passes)

· OPEN FORUM time/date TBD – watch for it on the GSAC website (once it’s posted, Kristy will send an email)
· GSAC has a calendar where we can post our schedule (meeting and application dates)

· GRAD GAMES Saturday October 30, 2010, 12 pm

· Upcoming GSAC meeting topics

· Honor Code

· How to connect International with Domestic students

· How to use technology to improve the learning process

· GSAC president is working on RTD passes 

· The DU-RTD arrangement is already under contract for the next year which means the passes cannot be extended for Summer 2011, but we (GSFF and GSAC) are in the process of collecting information from students for the next contract negotiation (more to come during Winter Quarter)

· Azure: does the RTD pass include the issue for continuous enrollment students getting campus benefits like use of the gym?
· Is the gym a separate issue? Kristy to talk with Carlos

· Carlos is also talking with Athletics department (as per Jenya from the last GSAC meeting)
· Brunch before grad games?

· Departments attending: chemistry, geography, media film & journalism, international and intercultural communication

· Postpone for a future GSFF-specific event (Service day or half-day?)

· Service project recommendations

· Postpone brunch for something like this: half-day with lunch

· Debbie: Denver Rescue Mission or Caroling

· Milind: Outdoor cleanup of parks or gardens

· Kristy: National Park Service and trail building (perhaps for Spring Quarter,) and Big Brothers Big Sisters since they have events all the time, Kristy’s sister works for them and she’ll look into anything coming up

· Jenya: A friend mentors kids in Denver (from 6 to 16 years old,) perhaps we can have a day to participate

· Too late in the quarter to put this together we’ll set something up for winter break or beginning of next quarter
· Lunch Series

· Multiple departments interested (List departments: Art and Art History…?)
· One hour, on a week day

· Multiple times a quarter? Send out an initial email to assess level of interest 

· Format options

· 3 presenters: 15 minutes each, 15 minutes q & a

· 2 presenters: 20 minutes, 20 minute q & a 
· Guest Speaker

· Jane and Milind recommended two professors at our first meeting 

· Jane’s recommendation: Law Prof. Derrigan Silver

· GSFF saw no issue with scheduling a non-GSFF professor to speak
· Jane’s professor is incredibly busy this quarter (revisit next quarter after he publishes his book)

· Milind will follow-up

· Begin scheduling for early next quarter
· Applications

· DEADLINE to turn in applications to representatives: FRIDAY NOVEMBER 5
· LAST MEETING OF THE QUARTER: FRIDAY NOVEMBER 12 (11 am, Dean’s Dining Room unless informed otherwise through email)
· In an attempt to cut down on paper we will not need CV’s anymore, only original receipts and documentation proving participation, attendance, etc. (with copies)
· Important reminders for your department

· ORIGINAL RECEIPTS – they won’t take copies

· MAKE SURE THEY HAVE ALL THEIR SIGNATURES – make sure their advisor signs it

· Up to, but no more than $700 for a single event, and if there’s more than one, their total request for reimbursement is $1000

· Reimbursed funds come directly from DU; we don’t deal with the 
· Disbursement is based on each student’s arrangment with DU: check in the mail or direct deposit – it’s up to them to keep track of it, but we can check with Paula about the date of disbursement or follow-up on their behalf if they haven’t received it for some reason
· As for reimbursement applications, winter is the heaviest, spring is the second lightest, fall is the lightest

· Money we receive is based on enrollment fees (see Azure’s update above)
· You CAN apply for reimbursement even if your event is after the application date as long as you’ve incurred the fees and have receipts

· If you haven’t presented at/attended the conference (etc) you must have some sort of proof (schedule, registration confirmation) that you’re attending
· Research, particularly for the Humanities, is case by case

· NOTE: If your advisor approves it’s probably legitimate

· If there are questions don’t hesitate to email Kristy
· Be sure to have correspondence with the place you’re researching or some sort of explanation of what you’re doing

· NOTE TO REPS: Do a quick double check of addition of total requested funds before Nov. 12 to speed up the process and avoid last minute mistakes

· Keep track of your department’s applications on the spreadsheet (passed out at the end of the meeting), but we’ll all fill out a single spreadsheet for Azure at the final meeting
